
From: Joe Waters <jwaters@instituteforchildsuccess.org>
To: 'Anthony Keck'KECK@scdhhs.gov
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

John SupraSUPRA@scdhhs.gov
Vicki JohnsonJOHNVIC@scdhhs.gov
Amanda Wuenscheramanda@mdanielassoc.com
wandacrotwell@yahoo.comwandacrotwell@yahoo.com
Jan PolattyPOLATTYJ@scdhhs.gov

Date: 1/28/2013 9:49:52 AM
Subject: RE: Harvard SIB application

Dear Tony, 
 

I just wanted to follow-up on this to see if there was someone on your team or a group of folks that we 
could pull together for a call with Jeff Liebman this week as we look to finalize our application before 
next Friday's deadline.
 

Thank you!
 

Joe 
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Anthony Keck [mailto:KECK@scdhhs.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, January 24, 2013 5:24 AM
 
To: Joe Waters
 
Cc: christiansoura@gov.sc.gov; John Supra; Vicki Johnson; Amanda Wuenscher; 
wandacrotwell@yahoo.com; Jan Polatty
 
Subject: Re: Harvard SIB application 
 

Joe - thanks for the work, I'll review. When is the application due and when do you anticipate the call 
with Dr. Liebman would need to be scheduled?
 

Tony
 

Sent from my iPad
 

On Jan 23, 2013, at 11:12 PM, "Joe Waters" <jwaters@instituteforchildsuccess.org> wrote:
 

> Dear Director Keck and Christian,
 
>
 
> Please find attached the draft application that we have prepared with Social Finance and Megan 
Golden of NYU on South Carolina's behalf for the Harvard SIB Lab application. We have prepared 
this as if DHHS was writing the application.
 
>
 
> Dr. Liebman is willing to assist us in the preparation of the application. I am happy to speak with 
him about this, but I think it would be best if whomever was lead on this from DHHS or the Governor's 
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Office could join me on the call with him.
 
>
 
> We are also collecting letters of support from Senator Leatherman and Rep. White to supplement 
this application. Widespread elected leadership support is a significant component of successful 
applications, we are told.
 
>
 
> Please let us know what else we can be doing to move this forward. Thank you for your willingness 
to work with us on this.
 
>
 
> All the best,
 
>
 
> Joe
 
>
 
> Sent from my iPad
 
>
 
>
 
> <SC application-for-sib-technical-assistance-final_ns w JW edits.docx>
 
Confidentiality Note
 

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the 
employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.
 

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
 


